

EASTERN NEW MEXICO UNIVERSITY

PORTALES 88130

P. O. Box 2154

Dept. of Anthropology

Dr. George A. Agogino, Chairman, Dept., and Director, Paleo Indian Institute and Museums

Dr. Cynthia Irwin-Williams Associate Professor, Anthropology

Dr. Charles Bishop Asst. Professor., Anthropology

Dr. M. E. Smith Asst. Professor, Anthropology

Dr. James Sublette Graduate Dean, Professor, Anthropology and Biology

Research Associates in Anthropology

Dr. Gail Egan Mrs. Marjorie Lambert Fr. Quentin Haver, O.F.M.

Night School and Extension Instructors in Anthropology

> Mr. Mike Kunz Mr. Glen Gamache Mrs. Mary Edmunston

Technical and Museum Staff
Mr. Jim Warnica
Mrs. Eleanor Irwin
Mr. Boyd Vogt
Mrs. Shirley Smith

Paleo-Indian Institute

Museum Division Miles Museum General Anthro. Museum Blackwater Draw Museum

Research Division
Salvage Archaeology
Faculty and Graduate
Student Research Projects

August 19, 1970

Mr. Donald Crabtree Rural Delivery Twin Falls, Idaho 83301

Dear Donald:

After Irwin Rovner called, I went to my office and started to see how much of the Lindenmyer material was currently in my hands. An Alaskan Archaeologist or at least a visitor to the University of Alaska, requested and was sent a half to three-fourths of the total collection of flakes. The remaining one-fourth I am sending to you by first class mail, return receipt requested at once. I hope that they arrive in time for you to be able to use them in your class.

I expect the remaining flakes to be back in my office by September 1, or shortly after that, as that is when they were promised to be returned. They will be available anytime during the fall if you desire to see them or come down here and work with them. I believe that Dr. Alberto Issequilla has made a specific selection of unusual items but these items along with the majority of flakes are currently out of my hands. As I said, they will all be back in the department in September and I would be very glad if you would come down and work with them at that time.

I hope that Irwin Rovner has done well with you. He certainly indicated that he enjoyed the techniques that you taught him. He has proven in previous years of working with me that he can be enthusiastic, dedicated, and talented. He certainly looked forward for almost two years to coming to work under you and I am glad that he has had the opportunity.

I would appreciate it if you sent the material back by the same way it was sent to you unless you have someone coming directly to this area in the near future when they could bring them directly to the department in their car.

Sincerely,

George Agogino

mp